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1.

TRANSPORTATION PLANNING BOARD

Wednesday, July 17, 2024
12:00 P.M. - 2:00 P.M.

Meeting in-person/hybrid for members

AGENDA

PARTICIPATION PROCEDURES, MEMBER ROLL CALL, AND PUBLIC COMMENT
OPPORTUNITY
Christina Henderson, TPB Chair

Interested members of the public will be given the opportunity to make brief
comments on transportation issues under consideration by the TPB. For any
member of the public who wishes to address the board on the day of the
meeting, they may do so by registering to attend and speak in person, by
emailing written comments to TPBcomment@mwcog.org with the subject line
“Item 1 Public Comment Opportunity”, or by calling and leaving a phone message
at (202) 962-3315. Comments will be summarized and shared with TPB
members as part of their published meeting materials. These statements and
registration must be received by staff no later than 12:00 P.M. (Noon) on
Tuesday, July 16, 2024 to be relayed to the board at the meeting.

APPROVAL OF THE JUNE 20, 2024 MEETING MINUTES
Christina Henderson, TPB Chair

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE REPORT
Amy Garbarini, TPB Technical Committee Chair

COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT AND ACCESS FOR ALL ADVISORY
COMMITTEE REPORT

Ra Amin, CAC Chair

James Walkinshaw, AFA Chair

STEERING COMMITTEE ACTIONS AND REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR
Kanti Srikanth, TPB Staff Director

This agenda item includes Steering Committee actions, letters sent/received, and
announcements and updates.

CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS
Christina Henderson, TPB Chair

Reasonable accommodations are provided upon request, including alternative formats of meeting materials.

Visit www.mwcog.org/accommodations or call (202) 962-3300 or (202) 962-3213 (TDD).

METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS
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7.

8.
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10.

ACTION ITEMS

CAR FREE DAY PROCLAMATION
Josh Etim, CFD Steering Committee Chair

In an effort to create awareness and encourage residents to go car free by using
public transportation, bicycling or walking, or go car lite and carpool, Regional Car
Free Day events are being organized in the region for September 23. These
events will encourage the community and regional decision-makers to support
car free policies and initiatives.

Action: Approve the Car Free Day 2024 Proclamation

FY 2025 MARYLAND TRANSPORTATION ALTERNATIVES SET ASIDE PROGRAM
PROJECT APPROVALS
John Swanson, TPB Transportation Planner

A portion of the federal Transportation Alternatives Set-Aside Program (TAP) is
sub-allocated to the TPB for project selection in suburban Maryland. The board
will be briefed on recommended projects and asked to approve them for funding.

Action: Adopt Resolution R1-2025 to approve projects for funding under the
Federal Transportation Alternatives Set Aside Program for Suburban Maryland
for FY 2025.

CARBON REDUCTION PROGRAM: STATE DEPARTMENTS OF TRANSPORTATION
BRIEFINGS
Kanti Srikanth, TPB Staff Director

The board will be briefed on collaboration with the state DOTs on project
identification and selection for formula funding from the Carbon Reduction
Program, which was established by the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law and
provides funds for projects designed to reduce carbon dioxide emissions from on-
road transportation.

ITEM 9A: CARBON REDUCTION PROGRAM: MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION

Deron Lovaas, MDOT

Erin Morrow, TPB Transportation Engineer

The board will receive a briefing from MDOT staff on their project identification
and selection process for Carbon Reduction Program (CRP) funding. TPB staff will
present the recommended projects and the resolution for TPB approval.

Action: Adopt Resolution R2-2025 to approve projects being added to the
FY 2023-2026 Transportation Improvement Program for CRP funding.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

CARBON REDUCTION PROGRAM: DISTRICT DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION
Meredith Soniat, DDOT



The board will receive a briefing from DDOT staff on their project identification
and selection process for Carbon Reduction Program funding.

1:50 P.M. 11. CARBON REDUCTION PROGRAM: VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION
Chris Berg, VDOT

The board will receive a briefing from VDOT staff on their project identification
and selection process for Carbon Reduction Program funding.

2:00 P.M. 12. ADJOURN
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 18, 2024.

MEETING VIDEO
Watch and listen to live video of TPB meetings and
listen to the recorded video from past meetings at:
www.mwcog.org/TPBmtg

NV
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MEMORANDUM
TO: Transportation Planning Board
FROM: Lyn Erickson, Plan Development and Coordination Program Director

SUBJECT: Public Comment for the July 2024 TPB Meeting
DATE: July 17,2024

The Transportation Planning Board accepts public comment on a rolling basis. Comments can be
submitted via email (tpbcomment@mwcog.org), online (mwcog.org/tpbcomment), mail, and phone.
Comments are collected until noon on the day before the TPB meeting. These comments are
compiled and shared with the board at the meeting the following day.

Between noon Tuesday, June 18, and noon Tuesday, July 16 the TPB received one letter, seven
comments in the general comment box, and 119 comments submitted via email.

The comments are summarized below. All full comments are attached to this memo.

IN-PERSON PUBLIC COMMENT SPEAKERS
One person signed up to speak during the Item 1 Public Comment item:
e Bill Pugh, Coalition for Smarter Growth

PUBLIC COMMENT

George “Tad” Aburn- Comments via Letter- July 16, 2024

Mr. Aburn writes that the TPB has received humerous comments on how the TPB planning process is
systemically racist and creates high risk air pollution hotspots in environmental justice communities,
noting that studies show transportation projects put these communities more at risk. He writes that
the TPB has done nothing to address this issue in the last two years and would like to know when the
TPB plans to do something about it.

Jack McDougle-Comments via Email-June 18, 2024 (4:19PM)

On behalf of the Greater Washington Board of Trade. Mr. McDougle writes in support of the Wilson
Bridge Express Lanes project, stating that the project would alleviate congestion and promote
economic growth. He writes that inclusion in the Air Quality Conformity Analysis would allow for the
project to continue to move through the approval process.

General Comment Form Submissions

Seven comments were received in the General Comment box from June 18 to June 19, 2024. Six
commenters wrote in opposition to the I-495 Express Lanes project, and one commenter wrote in
favor of the project.

METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS
777 NORTH CAPITOL STREET NE, SUITE 300, WASHINGTON, DC 20002 MWCOG.ORG/TPB (202) 962-3200



Email Campaighs- Comments via Email- June 18 to June 21, 2024

The TPB received 119 emails from Wednesday afternoon, June 18 until noon Tuesday. Email
campaigns were mostly the same form used in June, which included content urging the TPB Board to
refectthe currently proposed I-495 Express Lane project, and content urging the TPB to /nc/ude the
proposed project. The emails were generated from email-writing software, with some capacity to
tailor the email contents. Most of the emails contained the same content as the campaign last
month and were received after the cut-off date for the June meeting.

Email forms for removal of the project (49) were similar to the June comments, urging the board to
vote to remove the 1-495 Southside Express toll lanes project from Visualize 2050.

The TPB received an additional 70 emails from Wednesday, June 12 until noon Tuesday from
community members urging support of the I-495 Express Lane project. They were also similar in
content to the June email campaign.

Four emails contained some variation in content from the forms provided. There were a few

instances of an individual submitting the exact email more than once, and instances of the same
individual submitting comments using two or more fillable forms.

Lk



Comments for the Jujy 17, 2024 TPB Meeting
Tad Aburn’

tadaburn@amail.com
(443) 829-3652

kkkkkkkhhhhhkhhkhkhkhkhkhkhkhkhkhkhhkhhhhhkhkkkhkkhkkkrk

Madame Chair, TPB members ... Thank you for the opportunity to provide virtual public
comment today.

Could you please use the language below (bold ltalics) in the MWCOG staff summary of
my comments:

“Since 2022, TPB has received numerous comments on how the TPB
transportation planning process is systemically racist as it -perhaps
unintentionally - creates high risk air pollution hotspots in environmental justice
communities of color.

The science, research and measured data are now very clear ... Transportation
projects and plans are putting families and children of color at significant risk

because of transportation related toxic air pollution.

TPB has done nothing on this issue in the last two years ... it has not even
referred the issue to TPB Tech.

Other than ignoring the problem, what does TPB plan to do to reverse racist
planning processes that force communities of color to breathe unhealthy air?

Does TPB plan to do anything about this serious problem?
The courtesy of a response is requested.”

Thank you again for providing the opportunity to provide public comment. The courtesy
of a response is requested.

' As background, my name is Tad Aburn. | have submitted comments at every TPB meeting since 11/22. | was a MD
resident for 68 years. | am now retired and doing volunteer work for overburdened communities in PG County and
DC. | am also a member of the DC EJ Coalition. | was the Chair of MWAQC TAC multiple times. | was an MWAQC
member for over 15 years. For almost 20 years | was the Director of the air pollution program in Maryland. | worked
for MDE for 40 years. | was a two-term President and long-time SIP policy Committee Chair with the NACAA.






Laura Bachle

From: Shayla Moon <ShaylaMoon@boardoftrade.org>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 4:19 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: 2050 Air Quality Conformity Analysis & Southside Express Lanes

RE: 2050 Air Quality Conformity Analysis & Southside Express Lanes
Dear Chair Henderson:

| am writing to express our support for the proposed Wilson Bridge Express Lanes project. This project aims to
enhance transportation connectivity and alleviate congestion between Virginia and Maryland. As an advocate
for infrastructure improvement and inclusive economic growth in Greater Washington, this project is crucial
for the region's future.

The Wilson Bridge is a vital transportation link, facilitating the movement of people and goods across the
Potomac River. However, the current congestion levels significantly impede efficient travel, contributing to
economic inefficiencies, increased emissions, and frustration for commuters and commercial operators alike.
The introduction of express lanes promises to mitigate these issues by providing a reliable, high-capacity
corridor for vehicles in addition to regular lanes, thus improving overall traffic flow and reducing travel times.
| urge you to support the inclusion of the Southside Express Lanes project in the region’s Air Quality
Conformity Analysis. This at least allows the project to continue moving through the approval process.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on this important project.

Sincerely,

OM/ Ml

Jack McDougle
President and CEO
Greater Washington Board of Trade

Shayla E. Moon

Senior Vice President, Policy

Greater Washington Board of Trade
ShaylaMoon@boardoftrade.org

Mobile: (202) 253- 4946

Schedule a meeting: https://calendly.com/shaylamoon

GREATER WASHINGTON

YEARS
Board of Trade i 8

Stay connected with the Board of Trade on YouTube, LinkedIn, and Twitter

Subscribe to the Board of Trade newsletter for weekly events, news, and articles.
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Liz Blakeley

6/18/24 12:54 PM

Hi,
I am writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson bridge for

additional HOV lanes. The bridge median was originally intended to support rail travel and is a critical
part of WMATA's long term blue line plans.

If additional auto lanes are added, it will be impossible to add any future metro access along this route,
as we have seen from other proposed metro expansion in Virginia that were proposed, but rejected due
to reduced income from the private operators of the HOT lanes.

Our community deserves improved public transportation in a variety of forms that do not prioritize auto
travel above pedestrian safety, accessible and reliable public transit, and quality of life.

John Watson
6/18/20 1:41 PM

Hello,

I’'m writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge for
auto travel. As the bridge median was originally built to support rail transit, and is a critical component
of WMATA's long-range blue line plans to extend metro from Alexandria to National Harbor, it is
necessary to preserve this key right of way. Should auto lanes be built here, it would undoubtedly
preclude any future investment in building a metro network that can adequately serve our region.

Vincent Minnocci
6/18/24 2:21 PM

I am writing in opposition of the proposed plan for the use of the median space on the Woodrow Wilson
bridge. The plan for the median was always to support rail transit and expand WMATA’s capability to
better support the area. This plan passing would undoubtedly cause issues for any future plans to
convert the median to a rail line and would lead to further traffic due to the induced demand. Please
choose to support our future and DO NOT pass this plan to go through.



Shayla Moon, Board of Trade
6/18/24 3:17 PM

Dear Chair Henderson: | am writing to express our support for the proposed Wilson Bridge Express
Lanes project. This project aims to enhance transportation connectivity and alleviate congestion
between Virginia and Maryland. As an advocate for infrastructure improvement and inclusive economic
growth in Greater Washington, this project is crucial for the region's future.

The Wilson Bridge is a vital transportation link, facilitating the movement of people and goods across the
Potomac River. However, the current congestion levels significantly impede efficient travel, contributing
to economic inefficiencies, increased emissions, and frustration for commuters and commercial
operators alike. The introduction of express lanes promises to mitigate these issues by providing a
reliable, high-capacity corridor for vehicles in addition to regular lanes, thus improving overall traffic
flow and reducing travel times.

June DB
6/19/24 11:16 AM

Hello,

I'm writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on the woodrow wilson bridge for
auto travel. As the bridge median was originally built to support rail transit, and is a critical component
of WMATA's long range blue line plans to extend metro from Alexandria to National Harbor, it is
necessary preserve this key right of way. Should auto lanes be built here it would undoubtedly preclude
any future investment in building a metro network that can adequately serve our region.

Thank you,

June DB

Diego Villatoro
6/19/24 1:23 PM

I am writing to express my STRONG opposition to the recent decision regarding the use of the reserved
median space on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge for auto travel. As a concerned citizen, | believe this
allocation is misguided and detrimental to our community for the following reasons:



Traffic Congestion: Allocating the median space for auto travel will exacerbate traffic congestion during
peak hours. Induced demand often leads to increased overall traffic volume, negating any short-term
benefits.

Blue Line WMATA Expansion Project: Furthermore, this decision undermines the upcoming Blue Line
expansion project. The extension promises improved connectivity, reduced commute times, and
enhanced transit options. Allocating the median to auto travel directly contradicts these goals.

| urge you to reconsider this decision and engage in a transparent dialogue with community members.
Let’s work together to find a solution that balances safety, efficiency, and environmental stewardship.

| am advocating passionately for the expansion of the Blue Line within our transit system. This project
represents not just a mere extension of tracks but a transformative leap toward a more efficient,
accessible, and vibrant transportation network. Allow me to outline the compelling benefits:

Increased Capacity: The expansion will add five additional trains per hour during peak periods,
accommodating at least 4,000 more passengers per direction. Shorter wait times and less crowded
platforms await commuters.

Economic Growth: New stations—like Georgetown, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, and National Harbor—
will attract businesses, residents, and tourists. A win-win for our community.

Environmental Impact: Less reliance on cars means cleaner air. The expansion aligns with sustainability
goals.

Equity: Improved accessibility benefits underserved neighborhoods, bridging gaps in transit options.

Let’s invest in progress, connectivity, and a brighter future for all.

Sidrat Hassane
6/19/24 4:20 PM

Do not add express lanes in any way shape or form that makes it impossible to expand metro service.
Make 1 lane per side that does not infringe upon the median, or make it impossible for the lanes to be
privatized in order to guarantee reversion for WMATA. The metro expansion is more important and
valuable to residents of the region than any express lanes will ever be.



Laura Bachle

From: annatwin1@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Anna Barbour <annatwin
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 1:00 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
M Anna Barbour
7211 Rebecca Dr Alexandria, VA 22307-1838 annatwinl@hotmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: Alex Batts <alex.battsO5@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 12:21 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses space on the Woodrow Wilson
Bridge reserved for future transit to add toll lanes instead. It is implausible that a tolling company would give up
revenue-generating space for heavy rail transit without significant payments that would substantially increase the cost
of a WMATA Blue Line Loop. Moreover, VDOT's concept documentation shows a rosy prediction of the engineering
constraints for adding Metrorail within the limited width of any HOT lanes that would be built.

Please do not accept these concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more comprehensive study of
alternatives, including direct transit investments and tolling of existing vehicle lanes to relieve congestion. Our region
needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive places.

Thank you for your consideration
Alex Batts



Laura Bachle

From: Xeniya B <xeniyaborissenko@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 8:22 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses space on the Woodrow Wilson
Bridge reserved for future transit to add toll lanes instead. It is implausible that a tolling company would give up
revenue-generating space for heavy rail transit without significant payments that would substantially increase the cost
of a WMATA Blue Line Loop. Moreover, VDOT's concept documentation shows a rosy prediction of the engineering
constraints for adding Metrorail within the limited width of any HOT lanes that would be built.

Please do not accept these concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more comprehensive study of
alternatives, including direct transit investments and tolling of existing vehicle lanes to relieve congestion. Our region
needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive places.

Thank you for your consideration

Kind Regards,
Xeniya Borissenko
Cell: (917)530 5541



Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Evan Bowden <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>
Thursday, June 20, 2024 12:15 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles

traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Evan Bowden
erbowden6@gmail.com
3014 Gate Post lane
Herndon, Virginia 20171






Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Jamie Bowden <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>
Friday, June 28, 2024 7:57 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles

traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Jamie Bowden
jsbowden@gmail.com
3014 Gatepost Ln
Herndon, Virginia 20171






Laura Bachle

From: cello1357 <cello1357@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 9:41 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses space on the Woodrow Wilson
Bridge reserved for future transit to add toll lanes instead. It is implausible that a tolling company would give up
revenue-generating space for heavy rail transit without significant payments that would substantially increase the cost
of a WMATA Blue Line Loop. Moreover, VDOT's concept documentation shows a rosy prediction of the engineering
constraints for adding Metrorail within the limited width of any HOT lanes that would be built.

Please do not accept these concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more comprehensive study of
alternatives, including direct transit investments and tolling of existing vehicle lanes to relieve congestion. Our region

needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive places.

Thank you for your consideration



Laura Bachle

From: chusmurf@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robert Chu
<chusmurf@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 2:44 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Mr. Robert Chu



2406 Daphne Ln Alexandria, VA 22306-2551 chusmurf@hotmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: raclark55@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rachel Clark <raclark55
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 2:32 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,

Ms. Rachel Clark

1440 N St NW Washington, DC 20005-2814
raclark55@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: jgconway@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Joseph Conway
<jgconway@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 3:31 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel-demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Mr. Joseph Conway
2105 N Glebe Rd Unit 2421 Arlington, VA 22207-2237 jgconway@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: Joe Conway <jconway.ibew@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 3:35 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses space on the

Woodrow Wilson Bridge, reserved for future transit, to add toll lanes instead.

| find it highly implausible that a tolling company would give up revenue-generating space for heavy
rail transit without significant payments that would substantially increase the cost of a WMATA Blue

Line Loop.

Moreover, VDOT's concept documentation shows a rosy prediction of the engineering constraints for

adding Metrorail within the limited width of any HOT lanes that would be built.

Please do not accept these concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more
comprehensive study of alternatives, including direct transit investments and tolling of existing vehicle

lanes to relieve congestion.

Our region needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive places.
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph Conway
Arlington, Va.



Laura Bachle

From: Thomas Coverstone <tcoverst@alumni.nd.edu>

Sent: Saturday, July 13, 2024 1:57 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses space on the Woodrow Wilson
Bridge reserved for future transit to add toll lanes instead. It is implausible that a tolling company would give up
revenue-generating space for heavy rail transit without significant payments that would substantially increase the cost
of a WMATA Blue Line Loop. Moreover, VDOT's concept documentation shows a rosy prediction of the engineering
constraints for adding Metrorail within the limited width of any HOT lanes that would be built.

Please do not accept these concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more comprehensive study of
alternatives, including direct transit investments and tolling of existing vehicle lanes to relieve congestion. Our region

needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive places.

Thank you for your consideration



Laura Bachle

From: thedoggettgroup@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rosalyn Doggett
<thedoggettgroup@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 11:39 AM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Ms. Rosalyn Doggett
2702 36th St NW Washington, DC 20007-1421 thedoggettgroup@cs.com



Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Liz Epstein <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>
Wednesday, June 19, 2024 1:25 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles

traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Liz Epstein
liz28e@gmail.com
8412 Black Stalion PI
Vienna, Virginia 22182






Laura Bachle

From: Tyler Hamel <tyler.hamel@icloud.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 6:19 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment in re 6.20.24 Item 7 1-495 Southside Express Lanes

Transportation Planning Board members:

| am writing to oppose the inclusion of a project in your "Visualize" master plan that uses
space on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge reserved for future transit to add toll lanes instead.
Adding for lanes would only induce traffic demand, thus necessitating adding more lanes after
the new lane was already built.

| encourage you to invest in public transit such that less cars are on the road, reducing traffic
and environmental impacts.

Thank you for your consideration

Sent from my iPhone



Laura Bachle

From: Andrew Haring <aharing1@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 2:37 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public comment on June 20th item 7 1-495
Hello,

| am writing in opposition of to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson bridge for auto travel. As
the area grows so does the need for diverse transportation.

This is a critical component for the future development of public transportation in the larger DMV area. We need more
options outside of cars as we progress.

- Andrew Haring
DMV resident



Laura Bachle

From: Eileen Kraus-Jakobsberg (ejakobsberg@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message
<kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 2:30 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Remove the Southside Express Lanes Widening Project from Visualize 2050

Dear Transportation Planning Board,

Although it seems critical right now to get more lanes to all people, but particularly the
influential with money and strong voices, it's short sighted. VA and MD need public
transportation leaders. Please lead the nation with smart, environmentally sound, decisions.
WE need you to do, not the expedient thing, the decisions that are for the next generations
too. Enough of the selfish behavior demanded by some. Make the right choices, please.

Please vote to remove the 1-495 Southside Express toll lanes project proposed by the Virginia
Department of Transportation from the regional long range transportation plan, Visualize
2050.

This project would expand the Beltway from Springfield, Virginia to Oxon Hill, Maryland with
toll lanes. This would move the bottleneck on the Beltway from Virginia into Maryland and is
expected to generate more traffic that will feed into local streets. This project is inconsistent
with the goals of the Transportation Planning Board to reduce on-road greenhouse gas
emissions 50 percent by 2030 and 80 percent by 2050. It would also increase air, water, and
noise pollution, including on local Oxon Hill roads adjacent to the Beltway.

Currently, the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority is studying a plan to extend the
Blue Line to National Harbor. The Southside Express toll lane expansion would impede these
efforts by taking space reserved for Metrorail on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge.

Please vote to remove the 1-495 Southside Project from the regional transportation plan
during the June 20 meeting. Additionally, vote to remove all other segments of the Beltway
and 1-270 from the plan and re-evaluate the 900 miles of highway expansion projects in light of
our climate goals. Instead of highway expansion, better public transit including the Blue line
extension of metro, transit oriented development, and Transportation Demand Management
are solutions that will actually reduce congestion while cutting climate pollution, improving
public health, and increasing access to jobs, education, and healthcare for residents across the
region.



Sincerely,

Eileen Kraus-Jakobsberg
1709 Belvedere Blvd
Silver Spring, MD 20902
ejakobsberg@gmail.com
(240) 543-5458

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual
associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Member Care at
Sierra Club at member.care@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5673.



Laura Bachle

From: Grace LaMendola <grace.lamendola@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 3:41 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment on June 20th Item 7

Good afternoon,

| am writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on Woodrow Wilson Bridge for auto travel. The
bridge median should be reserved for use for its originally intended purpose- for supporting rail transit. Using the
median for auto travel would impact WMATA future plans to extend the blue line, which is critical to mass, sustainable
transportation in the region. | strongly oppose overshadowing these plans in favor of investment in auto travel.

Thanks for your consideration,
Grace LaMendola



Laura Bachle

From: Beth Levine (Dancingbl@aol.com) Sent You a Personal Message
<kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 4:15 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Remove the Southside Express Lanes Widening Project from Visualize 2050

Dear Transportation Planning Board,
no widening - more pollution, more sound pollution, less nature

Please vote to remove the I-495 Southside Express toll lanes project proposed by the Virginia
Department of Transportation from the regional long range transportation plan, Visualize
2050.

This project would expand the Beltway from Springfield, Virginia to Oxon Hill, Maryland with
toll lanes. This would move the bottleneck on the Beltway from Virginia into Maryland and is
expected to generate more traffic that will feed into local streets. This project is inconsistent
with the goals of the Transportation Planning Board to reduce on-road greenhouse gas
emissions 50 percent by 2030 and 80 percent by 2050. It would also increase air, water, and
noise pollution, including on local Oxon Hill roads adjacent to the Beltway.

Currently, the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority is studying a plan to extend the
Blue Line to National Harbor. The Southside Express toll lane expansion would impede these
efforts by taking space reserved for Metrorail on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge.

Please vote to remove the I-495 Southside Project from the regional transportation plan
during the June 20 meeting. Additionally, vote to remove all other segments of the Beltway
and 1-270 from the plan and re-evaluate the 900 miles of highway expansion projects in light of
our climate goals. Instead of highway expansion, better public transit including the Blue line
extension of metro, transit oriented development, and Transportation Demand Management
are solutions that will actually reduce congestion while cutting climate pollution, improving
public health, and increasing access to jobs, education, and healthcare for residents across the
region.

Sincerely,

Beth Levine
282 New Mark Esplanade



Rockville, MD 20850
Dancingbl@aol.com
(301) 807-2347

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual
associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Member Care at
Sierra Club at member.care@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5673.



Laura Bachle

From: Bonnie Lin <linbonnieyz@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 12:53 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Public Comment on June 20th Meeting - Item 7 (I-495 Southside Express Lanes Project
Action)

Hello,

I am a Virginia resident in McLean, VA and use the Metro multiple times a week for personal and work
reasons. I'm writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge for
auto travel. As the bridge median was originally built to support rail transit, and is a critical component of
WMATA's long term Blue line plans to extend Metro access from Alexandria to National Harbor, it is
necessary to preserve this key right of way.

We should be meeting the increasing demand of our individually and environmentally health conscious
population. Extending the Blue line would help to increase the walkable urbanism of not just National
Harbor, but the entire metropolitan area. Should auto lanes be built here it would undoubtedly preclude any
future investment in building a Metro network that can adequately serve our region and community.

Bonnie Lin



Laura Bachle

From: Ari Loggia <aloggia22@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 6:12 PM
To: TPBcomment

Subject: Opposition to the 1-495 express lanes

To whom it may concern,

| am strongly opposed to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson bridge for auto travel. The
bridge median was originally built to support rail transit, and is a critical part of WMATA’s future expansion plans. | have
lived in Northern Virginia for 23 years, and have been a lifelong metro rider. More car lanes, especially hot lanes do not
adequately serve our growing regions transportation needs. Should the road expansion take place it will undoubtedly
preclude any future investment in one of the best subway systems in the country.

Thank you,

Ari Loggia

Herndon, VA



Laura Bachle

From: garrettmarple@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Garrett Marple
<garrettmarple@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 12:10 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Mr. Garrett Marple
14403 Woodcrest Dr Rockville, MD 20853-2336 garrettmarple@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Marissa Marquez <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>
Friday, June 28, 2024 7:39 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles

traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Marissa Marquez
mmpandame2@gmail.com
9520 sloop court

Burke, Virginia 22015






Laura Bachle

From: tymartin524@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ty Martin <tymartin524
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 10:31 AM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Item 1 Public Comment Opportunity - Southside Beltway Improvements Are Needed

Dear Chair Christina Henderson,

We need to relieve congestion and traffic on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge immediately, which
is why | am writing to urge you to incorporate the Southside Beltway Improvements into the
region’s long-range transportation plan.

We must prevent anticipated high levels of congestion that would result in vehicles diverting
onto other roadways within the localities and regions, making the Beltway no longer reliable
for commuting. With the Southside Beltway Improvements project, we can enhance traffic
flow along the southside of the beltway, while also bringing in essential funding for transit
initiatives.

As seen already, transit systems nationwide are grappling with financial challenges. We
certainly don’t want those hardships to occur here in the Capital Beltway region. The
implementation of this project will bring in much-needed additional funds for transit
enhancements in Prince George’s County.

Please make sure the Southside Beltway Improvements are included in the air quality
assessment efforts. This will foster ongoing collaboration between VDOT and Prince George’s
County to identify the best solutions for our community once the environmental study is
complete.

Thank you for your time and consideration on this transportation issue.

Sincerely,

Ty Martin

College park, MD
tymartin524@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: Thomas Marzol <tam157@georgetown.edu>
Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 9:13 AM

To: TPBcomment

Cc: lerickson@mwcog.com

Subject: Item 1 Public Comment Opportunity

Dear COG staff and those whom it may concern,

My name is Tom Marzol. | grew up in the NOVA area and currently reside in Arlington county where | have lived for 6
years.

I’'m writing you to share my opposition to expanding Woodrow Wilson Bridge to facilitate addition car traffic instead of
making good on the original expectation of expanding the WMATA blue line metro.

| ride the metro every single day and believe that it is the future of the area and that investments in this infrastructure
will yield vastly more value from the residents of the wider DMV than investments in car infrastructure.

| urge you to prioritize expanding WMATA metro and NOT to invest in incremental car infrastructure, specifically on
WW Bridge. As a resident of the area this is a key issue and | implore you to recognize the value of WMATA metro for
the DMV.

Thank you for your time.

Best,
Thomas Marzol

Georgetown University

Phone: 703-321-6519

Student Email: tam157@georgetown.edu
Personal Email: tmarzol@gmail.com




Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Hi,

dylan mendes <mendesdylan02@gmail.com>

Thursday, June 20, 2024 8:02 AM

TPBcomment

Public Comment On June 20th Item 7 [-495 Southside Express Lanes Project Action

I'm writing in opposition to the use of the reserved median space on the Woodrow Wilson bridge for auto travel. As the
bridge median was originally built to support rail transit, and is a critical component of WMATA's long range blue line
plans to extend metro from Alexandria to National Harbor, it is necessary preserve this key right of way. Should auto
lanes be built here it would undoubtedly preclude any future investment in building a metro network that can

adequately serve our region.

Thanks,

Dylan Mendes

Scientific Programmer | LinkedIn
+1 (240) 855-9083 | mendesdylan02@gmail.com




Laura Bachle

From: millerpatjj@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Patricia Miller
<millerpatjj@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, June 21, 2024 7:56 AM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Patricia Miller
5901 Mount Eagle Dr Apt 1518 Alexandria, VA 22303-2512 millerpatjj@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: millerpatjj@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of James Miller
<millerpatjj@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, June 21, 2024 8:26 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

| strongly object to the elimination of mass transit!

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,
Mt James Miller



5901 Mount Eagle Dr Apt 1518 Alexandria, VA 22303-2512 millerpatjj@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Arlene Montemarano <mikarl@starpower.net>
Thursday, June 20, 2024 5:18 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles

traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Arlene Montemarano
mikarl@starpower.net

9704 Lawndale Drive

Sillver Spring, Maryland 20901






Laura Bachle

From: Neda R <nada.2017.r@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 10:07 AM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Blue Loop/Woodrow Wilson Memorial Bridge
Hello,

| am a Virginia resident and | want to express my opinion that additional express lanes do NOT be built on the Woodrow
Wilson Memorial Bridge. The answer to traffic congestion is not as simple as “just add more lanes.” A more sustainable
solution, logistically and environmentally, is the original Blue Loop plan. Please preserve the median area of the bridge
for the Metro line. Thank you.

Best,
Neda Rehan
Henrico, VA resident



Laura Bachle

From: guynn.nguyen@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Quynn Nguyen
<guynn.nguyen@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 12:35 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jurisdiction’s representative on the National Capital Region
Transportation Planning Board, to vote to remove this project from the long-range plan
Visualize 2050.

VDOT claims in public meetings that it is still evaluating a range of alternatives, yet is pressing
the Transportation Planning Board to include its preferred widening and toll lanes alternative
into the region’s Visualize 2050 transportation plan. VDOT hasn’t provided convincing
assurances that the privately controlled toll lanes will not block future Metrorail. VDOT’s study
of project impacts hasn’t even started and there’s no analysis yet of the project’s potential
traffic impacts to Prince George’s and other communities.

The agency’s 495 Southside Express Lanes study also failed to examine a comprehensive
alternative combining transit, transit-oriented development, and travel demand management.
VDOT is ignoring our region’s transit-oriented development and climate change goals. VDOT
also has failed to thoroughly examine feasible near-term solutions to use available right-of-
way for an express bus and HOV lane.

Please reject this current proposal and demand that VDOT fix its study by evaluating more
effective alternatives consistent with our region’s vision for transit-friendly, sustainable
communities. For now, this project is not ready for our regional transportation plan and should
be kept out.

Sincerely,

Ms. Quynn Nguyen

314 Ashby St Alexandria, VA 22305-2909
guynn.nguyen@gmail.com



Laura Bachle

From: Pauline Nguyen <nguyenhpauline@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 8:45 AM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Opposition to VDOT 495 Southside Express Lane Plan

Good morning:

| am writing to oppose the plan that uses space on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge reserved for
future transit to add toll lanes instead. | believe the best way to alleviate congestion in the DC
Metro area is to invest in WMATA, including, and not limited to, potential investing into
projects like the Blue Line Loop. | fully believe we should not privatize our roads and it
ultimately harms taxpayers more than it benefits.

Please do not accept the VDOT concept renderings as viable and ask VDOT to invest in a more
comprehensive study of alternatives, including direct transit investments, converting existing
lanes to HOV lanes during rush hour, and tolling of existing vehicle lanes to relieve congestion.
Our region needs to make it easier to move around without a car, and not easier to drive
places.

Thank you for your consideration,
Pauline Nguyen, Esq.



Laura Bachle

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Kevin Patti <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

Monday, July 1, 2024 10:07 PM

TPBcomment

Remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050

Transportation Planning Board ,
Dear TPB Member:

When the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) meets this month to finalize Visualize 2050, |
urge you to vote to remove the Southside Express Lanes from the transportation plan.
Construction of the Southside Express Lanes would block a future extension of Metro’s Blue
Line over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. Instead of resolving congestion, it would shift a
bottleneck from Springfield to Oxon Hill. Moreover, the Southside Express Lanes are
inconsistent with TPB’s goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions by reducing vehicle miles
traveled.

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) is currently studying a plan to
extend the Blue Line, including an extension over the Woodrow Wilson Bridge. A Blue Line
extension would not only address congestion in a more effective way than adding toll lanes to
the Beltway, but do so in in a sustainable way. WMATA's plan would also provide new transit
service to many communities including Alexandria, Rosslyn, Georgetown, Downtown DC,

Navy Yard, Buzzard Point, St. Elizabeths, Forest Heights, Oxon Hill and National Harbor.

The existing bottleneck at Springfield is emblematic of an inherent defect in toll lanes: They
induce more traffic and then create severe congestion where toll lanes end and that traffic
must merge into general lanes. VDOT'’s plan to shift congestion to Oxon Hill and block future

Metrorail would worsen regional transportation conditions.
We urge members of the TPB to remove the Southside Express Lanes from Visualize 2050.

Kevin Patti
kevin_patti@hotmail.com
1414 Flora Ter

Silver Spring, Maryland 20910
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Laura Bachle

From: Mark Pierzchala (mark@mmplive.com) Sent You a Personal Message
<kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 1:39 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Remove the Southside Express Lanes Widening Project from Visualize 2050

Dear Transportation Planning Board,

It's hard to see who benefits from this car-oriented plan, other than those who can afford tolls.
But even they and their children will feel the resulting negative climate impacts. Every
incremental step for toll lanes makes it only more likely that private interests will literally own
the beltway and the surrounding highways. Something is broken here, and it's the logic of the
plan.

Please vote to remove the 1-495 Southside Express toll lanes project proposed by the Virginia
Department of Transportation from the regional long range transportation plan, Visualize
2050.

This project would expand the Beltway from Springfield, Virginia to Oxon Hill, Maryland with
toll lanes. This would move the bottleneck on the Beltway from Virginia into Maryland and is
expected to generate more traffic that will feed into local streets. This project is inconsistent
with the goals of the Transportation Planning Board to reduce on-road greenhouse gas
emissions 50 percent by 2030 and 80 percent by 2050. It would also increase air, water, and
noise pollution, including on local Oxon Hill roads adjacent to the Beltway.

Currently, the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority is studying a plan to extend the
Blue Line to National Harbor. The Southside Express toll lane expansion would impede these
efforts by taking space reserved for Metrorail on the Woodrow Wilson Bridge.

Please vote to remove the 1-495 Southside Project from the regional transportation plan
during the June 20 meeting. Additionally, vote to remove all other segments of the Beltway
and 1-270 from the plan and re-evaluate the 900 miles of highway expansion projects in light of
our climate goals. Instead of highway expansion, better public transit including the Blue line
extension of metro, transit oriented development, and Transportation Demand Management
are solutions that will actually reduce congestion while cutting climate pollution, improving
public health, and increasing access to jobs, education, and healthcare for residents across the
region.



Sincerely,

Mark Pierzchala
816 Fordham Street
Rockville, MD 20850
mark@mmplive.com
(301) 461-4563

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual
associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Member Care at
Sierra Club at member.care@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5673.



Laura Bachle

From: harrisonpyros@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Harrison Pyros
<harrisonpyros@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 1:04 PM

To: TPBcomment

Subject: Keep the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes project out of our transportation plan

Dear Transportation Planning Board (TPB),

The Virginia Department of Transportation’s flawed proposal to widen [-495 from Springfield
to Maryland would create a bottleneck in Prince George’s County, block the promised future
Metrorail across the Woodrow Wilson Bridge, and send more traffic onto connecting streets in
Alexandria, Fairfax, and Prince George’s.

| urge you, through your jur